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ORA CALLS FOR PACIFIC BELL TO REFUND $880 MILLION TO CUSTOMERS

In testimony filed today, the Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA) asked the California Public Utilities Commission (PUC) to order Pacific Bell to refund $880 million to California consumers for profit sharing that was due them in 1998, and for profit sharing that would have been due them in 1999 had Pacific Bell properly reported its earnings.  That amounts to about $90 on average per customer.  ORA also described Pacific Bell’s actions to limit efforts to unravel its earnings record.

An audit, commissioned by the PUC’s Telecommunications Division, found that Pacific Bell misreported its earnings, which, if properly reported, a portion of the excess profits should have been shared with customers under PUC rules. ORA responded to the audit, asking the PUC to direct Pacific Bell to refund those overdue sharable profits plus an 18% interest rate to its customers, which is the same rate Pacific Bell charges its customers for paying their bills late.

“The audit uncovered excessive amounts that have been collected from customers during that time, and customers should get their share back without delay,” said ORA director Regina Birdsell.  “What the audit found may explain why Pacific Bell resisted this audit and fought to delay this proceeding for so long,” Birdsell said.

According to ORA, Pacific Bell has resisted many requests for data as part of the audit, which the PUC originally ordered to begin in 1994.  In February 2002 the PUC’s audit report notes that Pacific Bell had not yet provided all the requested information necessary to complete the audit evaluation, fully six months later than the planned 12-month completion target date. 

ORA also asked the PUC to require Pacific Bell to pay $20 million annually to customers until the PUC decides Pacific Bell is fully cooperative with the PUC in this current audit review.  

ORA further asked the PUC to calculate sharing amounts in 2000-2001 and require Pacific Bell to make refunds to consumers for those years.  ORA added that an audit of 2000-2002 earnings should be started now. 

ORA is an independent arm of the PUC, created by the Legislature to represent the interest of all residential and business customers throughout the state in fair rates and reliable service.  ORA has a multidisciplinary staff with expertise in economics, finance, accounting and engineering.  ORA’s views do not necessarily reflect those of the PUC.

The redacted version of the prepared testimony may be found on ORA’s website at www.ora.ca.gov. 
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